OFFICE OF THE FACULTY COUNCIL



THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS AT AUSTIN

P. O. BOX 7816 • Austin, TX 78713-7816 (512) 471-5934 • Fax: (512) 471-5984 • http://www.utexas.edu/faculty/council

February 6, 2017

President Gregory L. Fenves
The University of Texas at Austin
MAI 4005

Campus Mail Code: G3400

Dear President Fenves:

Enclosed, for your information, is a resolution from the Faculty Council Executive Committee (FCEC) in response to President Trump's executive order on "Protecting the Nation from Foreign Terrorist Entry into the United States." Voting members of the Faculty Council endorsed the Resolution Against the Immigration Ban (D 14962) by majority vote via a survey distributed to the members on January 31 through February 1, 2017. The urgency of the vote was due to the FCEC's desire to make a timely statement to the University community. In addition to affirming the resolution, participants were given the opportunity to add their name as a signatory. Fifty members voted in favor of the resolution; forty-one added their names; one member voted against it.

Please let me know if you have questions or if I can provide other information concerning this matter.

Sincerely, Clay W. Trickwan

Alan W. Friedman, Secretary

General Faculty and Faculty Council

The University of Texas at Austin

Arthur J. Thaman and Wilhelmina Doré Thaman Professor of English and Comparative Literature

AWF:dlr

Enclosure

ec: Maurie McInnis, Executive Vice President and Provost
Marvin L. Hackert, Interim Dean, Graduate School
Patricia A. Ohlendorf, Vice President for Legal Affairs
Janet M. Dukerich, Senior Vice Provost for Faculty Affairs
Michelle George, Administrative Manager for Faculty Affairs, Provost's Office
Gloria Mendoza, Assistant to the Assistant Deputy to the President
Jody L. Jensen, 2016-17 Faculty Council Chair

DOCUMENTS OF THE GENERAL FACULTY

RESOLUTION AGAINST THE IMMIGRATION BAN

On January 31, 2017, the Faculty Council Executive Committee (FCEC) proposed the following resolution in response to President Trump's executive order on "Protecting the Nation from Foreign Terrorist Entry into the United States." Voting members of the Faculty Council were asked to endorse the resolution via an online survey within twenty-four hours. The urgency of the vote was due to the FCEC's desire to make a timely statement to the University community. Participants were given the opportunity to add their name as a signatory to the resolution. The resolution was endorsed by the Faculty Council by majority vote: fifty members in favor; forty-one added their names; one member voted against.

Alan W. Friedman, Secretary

General Faculty and Faculty Council
The University of Texas at Austin

Arthur J. Thaman and Wilhelmina Doré Thaman Professor of English and Comparative Literature

RESOLUTION AGAINST THE IMMIGRATION BAN

Resolution Against the Immigration Ban

Teaching and learning are dependent upon an environment of mutual respect wherein the free exchange of ideas takes place without fear. Each person is a valued contributor to this exchange regardless of country of origin or religious belief. We affirm our commitment to a university community and a country that welcome the best teachers and students, the best colleagues, collaborators, and scholars from around the world. We deplore as inimical to these values the Executive Order from the President of the United States restricting travel from seven majority-Muslim nations. (Executive Order, "Protecting the Nation from Foreign Terrorist Entry into the United States." January 27, 2017).

This Executive Order creates a climate of mistrust and separation in stark contrast to a university environment that encourages collaborations, research and discovery, and an openness to new ideas. More broadly, this executive order erodes core values of our nation by encouraging discrimination and by rejecting our tradition of welcoming immigrants and refugees.

We, the Faculty of the University of Texas at Austin, will continue to work with and support our students, our administration and staff, and our political leaders to oppose such discrimination, to foster a welcoming and diverse educational environment, and to defend our nation's founding principles of liberty and human rights.

The survey was distributed to the Faculty Council on January 31, 2017, via a Qualtrics survey. The results were distributed through the Faculty Council Wiki site https://wikis.utexas.edu/display/facultycouncil/Wiki+Home on February 6, 2017.